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Dear God, 
The next 40 days, donõt let me focus on something Iõm giving up.  

Let me focus on someone who gave it all up for me.  
Renew my mind and draw me back to my first love. 

Prepare my heart for Easter, for your sacrifice, for your resurrection!  

 

LENT 
Yesterday we attended our Ash Wednesday Liturgy. Ash Wednesday is the beginning the season 

of LENT, the forty days of prayer, fasting and almsgiving. This is a time of personal self-

reflection. Prayer offers us all a very special opportunity to grow in our relationship with God. 

Fasting is an opportunity to remove some things from our life. This includes removing behaviours 

and attitudes that block healthy relationships. Almsgiving is the practice of giving, whether it be 

time and service, products or financial contributions. The Gospel on Wednesday asks us to truly 

reflect on why and how we do what we do. Do our thoughts and actions reflect a desire for 

recognition or are they humbly for the service of others? 

Our Liturgy, beautifully prepared by Jo Bennett was very well received by the children. All 

teachers commented on the superb and reverent behaviour of the children. We were all so very 

proud of each and every child.  

 

SHROVE TUESDAY (PANCAKE TUESDAY)  
Pancake Tuesday was such a highlight as we finally welcomed parents back to school and our 

activities. Thank you for attending and the donations provided.  Moving forward we hope that we 

continue to open our doors and schooling returns to normal. 

 

BULLYING INCURSION  
St Maryôs children were entertained last Monday by a group of acrobatics with very important 

messages around the topic of bullying. A little article was published in the Myrtleford Times.  

 

DISPUTES AT SCHOOL  
From time to time your child will come home with complaints against another child. Usually there 

are two sides to the story and some form of investigation may be required. On these occasions it is 

very important to contact the school so more information can be sought, or clarification can be 

made. Under no circumstances should parents take it upon themselves to confront a child. This is 

the responsibility of the school. We will always do our best to resolve any disputes and help each 

child in resolving the situation so all feel safe and supported.  

 

PUPIL FREE DAY 
A reminder that Friday 11th March is a pupil free day as the teachers and staff are taking the day 

as a Professional Development Day. We have deliberately taken the 11th, hoping this makes it 

easier for parents as the weekend is a long weekend and families may be able to take advantage of 

this and head away for the weekend! 

NAPLAN RESULTS  
The My School website is about to reveal the results for 2021. I am so pleased to announce that St Maryôs results have improved 

greatly in the last three years, with children in Year Three and Five (current Year Four and Six children) being above the national 

standard in reading and writing and our Year Three children being well above in numeracy. In all other areas the children are at 

standard. This is so rewarding for teachers as the last few years has been dedicated to spelling and writing in our own professional 

development which is paying off in the results of our children. Prior to this, staff spent a couple of years fine tuning their teaching 

in numeracy and it is so pleasing to see the results are high, particularly for our Year Three children (now in Year Four) and this 

has been maintained and growth has continued.  A huge shout out to the teachers and Educational Support Officers for their 

dedication to teaching and the drive to continue to improve.   

St Maryôs Primary is committed to students experiencing a sense of inclusion that is respectful of their giftedness, abilities, 

culture and contexts.  Our studentôs experience learning and teaching in a child safe environment that is engaging and 

liberating.  

School Notices  
Yard Supervision: 

Morning:  8:30 - 8:55am 

Afternoon: 3:20 -3:35pm 

  

Bell Times: 

School Begins 8:55am 

Recess:  11:10ï11:30am 

Lunch: 1:30 -2:20pm 

Finish: 3:20pm 

 

Student Absences: 

Please phone the office 

by 9:00am if your child 

will not be at school on 

57 521808. 

Or mark absence on 

PAM. 

 
Term 1 

Tuesday 1st February 

Friday 8th April  

Term 2 

Tuesday 26th April  

Friday 24th June  

Term 3 

Monday 11th July 

Friday 16th September 

Term 4 

Monday 3rd October 

Tuesday 20th December 

 Click on the link 

 

Wednesdasy 23rd March

 

mailto:principal@smmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au
https://www.facebook.com/profile.php?id=100057649051178


FRIDAY ICY - POLES 
Students will be able to purchase Zooper Doopers at recess on Friday. Money raised will go to Caritas. A limit of two icy-poles 

per student at 50 cents each.  

 

Have a great week, 

Kitty Hancock  

 

SIGNING YOUR CHILD IN & OUT &  LATE TO SCHOOL PROCESS  
All Children who arrive at school after 8:55am or leave school before 3:20pm MUST be signed in/out at the office. 

If for any reason, you need to take your child out of school during school hours, please come to the office to sign your child out.  

 

STUDENT ABSENCES  
If your child is absent from school for any reason, it is vital that you notify the school prior to 9am, giving the reason for the 

absence e.g. If your child is sick, attending an appointment, family holiday etc.   

¶ Mark absence on PAM. 

¶ Send a note with your child on their return to school, or beforehand if you know in  advance 

¶ School answering machine is on out of hours, so you can leave a message 57521808 

 

CHILD SAFE STANDARDS  
You can access information about the Child Safe Standards and St. Maryôs commitment to the implementation of these standards, 

including resources, policies, procedures and links, via the school website (www.smmyrtleford.catholic.edu.au). 

 

 

SCHOOL NEWS  

 

MARCH APRIL  
Friday 11th  Pupil Free Day (Staff PD) Friday 8th  Last Day of Term 1 - 2:20pm 

Monday 14th  Labour Day Public Holiday Tuesday 26th  1st Day Term 2  

Thursday 17th  O & M Zone Tennis Wangaratta   

Wednesday 23rd School Photos   

 

2022  CSEF APPLICATIONS  
The Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) provides payments for eligible students to attend school activities like: 

- School camps or trips 

- Swimming and sports programs 

- Excursions and Incursions 

 

Families holding a valid means-tested concession card (Health Care Card) or temporary foster parents are eligible to apply. 

Families can list more than one student in the one application form if they are attending the same school. 

 

Payments amounts for 2022 are $125 per year, for each eligible primary school student. 

Payments are made directly to the school and are tied to the student fee account. 

 

CSEF application forms for 2022 must be submitted to the school office before the end of Term 2.  

 

Forms and further information can be found on the Education Victoria website 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx 

Forms are also available at the school office.  Please contact the office if you have any questions regarding CSEF or wish for a 

form to be sent home with your child/children 

 

SCHOOL APP 
The school Team App allows us to inform parents about events that are happening in our school and to send reminders to families 

about upcoming excursions or notes required to be returned to school.  

Follow the steps below to access St. Maryôs Team App: 

1 - Download Team App (http://teamapp.com/app). 

2 - Launch Team App and search for St Mary's Primary School. 

3 - Sign-up to Team App. You'll be sent an email to confirm your registration. 

4 - Search for St Mary's Primary School and request access to group(s) that apply to you. 

 

 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/about/programs/Pages/csef.aspx
http://teamapp.com/app


                              BIRTHDAYS                           STUDENT OF THE WEEK  

         

 
 

CATHOLIC IDENTITY NEWS  
 

"In God, no act of love, no matter how small, and no 'generous effort' will ever be lost."  Pope Francis 

 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 2022  
Wow, what a huge success our Pancake Breakfast was this year after a few years break! Thank you to everyone for 

turning up to enjoy the yummy pancakes and to donate money to Project Compassion. Thanks to you and your fantastic support, 

we raised a whopping $274.40 for Project Compassion!!!! 

 

A huge thank you to all of our wonderful staff for preparing the batter Monday night and for cooking and 

serving plates of delicious pancakes on Tuesday morning.  

We would also like to thank Ms Frostôs son-in-law for his donation of 90 eggs, Mrs Rinaldoôs donation of 

lemons and all other donations, all are greatly appreciated. 

 

PROJECT COMPASSION 2022   
We launched our Project Compassion campaign a day early with our Pancake Breakfast. The money 

raised is a great starting point for Project Compassion for 2022. You will receive a letter and Project 

Compassion box to collect money for this very important fundraiser for Caritas. Caritas is on the ground 

working with those in our world who most need it, the poor and even in war ravaged countries. 

Please support this worthy project and collect all loose change in your Project Compassion box. 

 

 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 2022  

ST. MARYõS PRIMARY SCHOOL 
Annual school photos including sibling photos will be taken at 

St. Maryôs Primary School by Arthur Reed Photos on 

Wednesday 23rd March 2022. 

 

There is no need to return any forms or money to school. 

 

Unique image codes will be issued to all students on/after photo 

day so families can register online to view images when they 

become available in the web shop.  

 

Registration is simple, just follow the 3 simple steps on your 

childôs personalised flyer once you receive it and remember to 

add the codes for all your children attending this school. 

 

Even if you registered last year, itôs important that you do again 

this year using your childôs 2022 image code to link their images 

for the current year with your contact details. 

 

When images are ready to view and in the web shop, all parents 

who have registered will be notified by SMS and email. 

 

Once registered, please wait for notification that 2022 images 

are online to view before making your purchase.   

 



ALTAR SERVERS 
We are asking for interested students from Years 3-6 who would like to train to be an altar server at weekend and school masses. 

Please contact Mrs Bennett or Mrs Kerlin for details. 

 

2022 SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM  
Letters regarding the 2022 Sacramental Program went home last week to Years 3-6 students. Please return these with your intent 

to participate in any of the Sacramental Preparation programs by Friday March 18th.  

 

Sacrament of Reconciliation              
Parent Information Evening Tuesday August 2nd 6:30pm 

Reconciliation Liturgy  Wednesday September 7th 6:30pm 

   

Sacraments of Confirmation & Eucharist               
Parent Information Evening Tuesday May 17th 6:30pm 

Confirmation & Eucharist Mass  Saturday July 23rd  6:30pm     or Sunday July 24th 10:30am                                

 

Have a fabulous week, 

Jo Bennett (REC) 

 

JUNIOR NEWS  
 

SHROVE TUESDAY AND ASH WEDNESDAY   
A huge thank you to Mrs Bennett for all of her hard work organising our delicious Shrove Tuesday pancake breakfast on Tuesday 

and the beautiful Ash Wednesday Liturgy. Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of the Lenten season in our Church, and an 

important time for Catholics around the world.  

 

FOUNDATION  
Congratulations to all of our Foundation students who are settling in more and 

more each day, becoming used to the routines of both their mornings at home and 

throughout the school day. As one of our little Foundies said, ñthere is so much 

to learnò and they are definitely not mistaken! We thank those who come in each 

morning to read and help their child get organised. A reminder that children will 

need to change their book each morning and check in with the teacher before 

going off to play. They will be asked to read or practise their sounds most days.  

 

Year 1/2  
It has been a big week with parent teacher interviews and we appreciate the time 

that you are all putting into your childôs education, as it is a team effort.  

 

You are more than welcome to come into the classroom before school and assist 

your child with their morning routine by reminding them to bring in their drink 

bottle, lunch box and reader bag, as well as changing their reader. The children 

enjoy it if you have time to listen to them read and show you their work.  

 

LITERACY  
We have been focusing on óngô as in king and ónkô as in bank in our SMART Spelling and are moving on to óllô as in bell and óssô 

as in dress.  

 

Your child is continuing to develop their sentence structure during our structured literacy in the morning. This knowledge then 

transfers to their writing, including óThe Big Writeô. We have introduced a plan to assist the students to develop their narrative 

writing.  

 

The Big Write topic for this week is óWhere I Liveô and next week is óThe Presentô. Please discuss these topics with your child 

accordingly, as óWriting talkô is an important part of the writing process. 

 

MATHEMATICS  
As we continue to investigate place value and time, we encourage you to explore numbers to 100 for Year 1 and numbers to 1000 

for Year 2, as well as calendars, months and seasons with your child to embed their growing knowledge in the classroom. We will 

be exploring the clock face this week and using terminology such as: seconds, minutes, hours, the short hand, long hand, oôclock, 

half past, quarter past, quarter to, analogue and digital. We will also be counting by 5ôs, which we encourage to be practised along 

with counting by 2ôs and 3ôs at home. 



 
Have an amazing week, 

Ash, Jo, April and Cathy 

 

MIDDLE  NEWS  

 

MATHEMATICS  
We are continuing with the focus on Place Value, this underpins the foundation for working with and understanding Number. 

Students are also working on the Properties of Shapes, both 2D shapes and 3D objects. We are encouraging the students to find 

3D shapes in their everyday life.  

                                                 

TAKE HOME READERS  
A reminder that Take Home Reader Folders are to be at school every day. Remember any reading is good reading, so we will 

accept all types of texts!   

 

RELIGION  
This week saw the beginning of Lent, with Shrove Tuesday and Ash Wednesday. Lent is a time of preparation for Easter. During 

Lent the focus is less about giving up things, but more about being of service to others.  We reflected on ways we can be giving to 

others and made our Lenten Promises. There were some thoughtful promises made, have a chat with your child about their 

promise and other ways they can prepare for Lent. Some promises may be of service to family life!   

     
EARBUDS/HEADPHONES  
Now we have our iPads. We are asking students to bring in any earbuds or headphones (with cords) to use during noisy activities. 

 

TAKE HOME READERS AND SMART SPELLING  
Our students take home their Green Reading book every day. As mentioned in the letter 

sent home, these books will be monitored and checked throughout the week. Remember 

any reading is good reading, so we will accept all types of texts!   

Our SMART Spelling homework goes home each Monday. It is an expectation that at 

least 5 minutes of spelling practise is done each night during the week. Spelling folders 

are to be returned every Friday.  

 

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS  
Thanks to all the parents and carers who came along to our Parent Teacher Interviews. 

It was great to chat about how we have settled into the MLC and learn about your 

children from you. If you havenôt been able to come for a chat, please contact your 

childôs teacher to arrange a time.  

 

Donôt Forget: MONDAY and THURSDAY are our SPORT DAYS and FRIDAY is our 

LIBRARY DAY.   

 



SENIOR NEWS  
 

I PADS AND CYBER SAFETY  
As some of the students have completed their modules they will be bringing their iPad home this week. They are currently 

working on how to use them responsibly. While your child is using the iPad at home you are reminded that you are in control of 

their use, limiting the time they are on it and what they are working on. At present they can be working on their Democracy 

Matrix if they wish.  
 

DEMOCRACY -  CIVICS AND CITIZENSHIP  
Students have been introduced to a new Democracy matrix that we will be using during Inquiry time. If you are looking at it, it 

may appear overwhelming however we have been through it with the students and not all tasks are to be completed on it. There 

are compulsory and class tasks that have been highlighted. The students were keen to get into activities, many starting with a task 

requiring them to identify the states and territories, the capital cities and populations.  
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK  
Congratulations to our students who are receiving awards for Student of the Week. Both teachers sit together and discuss the 

studentsô modelled behaviours and actions. It is more often than not extremely difficult to choose just one student.  
 

MATHS MATE HOMEWORK  
Just a reminder that students have Math Mates for homework each week up to Week 8. They receive their papers each Friday and 

it is due the following Friday. Should a student be away it is their responsibility to collect a worksheet, they are located in the 

plastic slots at each door.  
 

STUDENT ASSEMBLY REFLECTIONS  
We are very proud of our Year 6 students and the way they have conducted themselves when running assembly. 
 

I felt nervous about doing assembly because I hadnôt really done anything like it before. Practicing beforehand with Mr. 

Corcoran was really helpful because I knew what to do and what to expect.  The tricky part was speaking in front of all the 

school. What surprised me was how well I did it and how well everyone listened.  Blake Montgomery 

 

When I was called over to practice running assembly, I was a little nervous but it wasnôt that hard, it helped that we practiced 

what we had to say beforehand. I have run an assembly at my old school but there werenôt as many people.  Edward Grieg  

 

I found the experience of running assembly nerve wracking at first but once I practiced over and over during lunch, I started to 

feel more confident. I had Daisy Howell and Shai Podubinski, who worked as the backstage crew, giving me support and 

encouraging me, which helped my confidence even more. The tricky part was doing the Acknowledgment of the Country and 

especially saying it in front of all the school.  Ella McMasters 

 

I found running assembly an exciting experience at first. I just sat down to eat my lunch, when I was called into the office to get 

things such as the flags, the Message Stick and the gospel. As we were walking over to EMPAC I was nervous but once we started 

practising I felt braver and it was even better that I had Daisy Howell, Ella McMasters and Shai Podubinski in the back doing the 

slides and giving us great feedback as well as Mr Corcoran. Once we had practiced and people came rolling in I felt nervous 

again because when you're sitting in the seats it doesnôt look like many people but when you're on stage, it looks like there are 

even more people sitting down. Iôm glad I was able to have this experience.  Pam Boland  

 

Assembly is a big responsibility and a little nerve wracking too. Being the very first assembly of the year was even more nerve 

wracking, but the more practice we did the more I felt prepared. What surprised me was that we practiced things that you donôt 

think you would have to practice,  such as how and where to stand, the volume and pace  of your voice and even your movement 

around the stage. A few things surprised me, for example, I now appreciate the words in the Acknowledgment of Country more 

because I've read it and thought about it at a personal level.  Annie Kerlin 

 

MOUNTAIN BIKE RACING  
Early last Friday morning some of St Maryôs students headed to Falls Creek for a mountain bike race. We got up to Falls Creek 

and we could not see anything because it was so foggy. We got there at 10 past 7 because we had to check in and had a practice 

run. The race was at 9:30am. 

The Year 3/4ôs race was up first. We climbed up the track but I was too wet and cold so we climbed back down and had something 

to eat, then we went to the start and waited for the Year 3/4's to finish and then it was the 5/6ôs race.  

Taylor and I got a pretty slow start but we passed about 10 people and we got onto the switch backs and passed three people. We 

caught up to Cristian and cruised our way into the second lap. The race was an XCE also known as a cross country eliminator 

race.  

We were pretty pleased with our efforts and we would like to thank Ms Wall for helping organise us up on the mountain.           

Taylor, Cristian, Hunter 

 

 



SHROVE TUESDAY (PANCAKE  DAY) 

     
 

ASH WEDNESDAY  
 

    
 

SPORTS NEWS  
 

 
 

 

2022 FALLS CREEK MTB  

SCHOOLS RACE 
Billy  McMahon, Xavier Millar , Chayse 

Coleman, Hunter Coleman, Taylor McPherson, 

Cristian Borsi and Harry Purss. 

 

Results: 

Year 5/6 

Cristian Borsi ï 34th /49 

Hunter Coleman ï 35th  

Taylor McPherson ï 38th  

 

Grade 3/4 

Chayse Coleman ï 20th/46 

Xavier Millar  ï 21st  

Bill y McMahonï 27th  

Harry  Purssï 35th  

 


